Board of Education
Jeremy Buckle
Kevin Gahm
Froy A. Gahm
David Flowers
Matthew Perkins

Scott Rolfe Superintendent

Frieda Cyrus

Oct. 20, 2020

Dear Valley School District Community,

I am writing to inform you that an employee who works at Valley Elementary School and Valley Middle School has recently had close contact with an individual who has COVID-19. The staff member is self-quarantining at home, has displayed no symptoms of the virus and has not tested positive for the virus. Due to privacy laws, we cannot disclose further information about the employee. Whenever a person has recently had close contact with a person with COVID-19, they must quarantine and may not return until they meet the CDC's criteria for return to work—which currently provides that the individual should stay home for 14 days after his/her last contact with the person who has COVID-19.

The local health department has been notified of this situation. Based on guidance from the health department and other agencies, **Valley Elementary School and Valley Middle School** has been deeply sanitized and it has not been closed. District employees and students should continue to follow CDC guidelines and recommendations, and should continue to practice social distancing.

As a precaution, we encourage you to monitor your health, follow CDC guidelines, and contact your doctor if you develop COVID-19 symptoms.

The District is continuing to monitor this situation. We will provide additional information when permissible. We hope our employee remains well.

Sincerely,

Superintendent

"Education is our Chief Concern"

1821 St. Rt. 728. Lucasville, OH 45648 . Phone (740) 259-3115 • Fax (740) 259-2314



Board of Education
Jeremy Buckle
Kevin Gahm
Troy A. Gahm
David Flowers
Matthew Perkins

Scott Rolfe Superintendent

Frieda Cyrus Treasurer

Dear Valley School District Community,

Oct. 20, 2020

I am writing to inform you that a student who attends **Valley Elementary School** has recently had close contact with an individual who has COVID-19. The student is self-quarantining at home, has displayed no symptoms of the virus and has not tested positive for the virus. Due to privacy laws, we cannot disclose further information about the student. Whenever a person has recently had close contact with a person with COVID-19, they must quarantine and may not return until they meet the CDC's criteria for return to school—which currently provides that the individual should stay home for 14 days after his/her last contact with the person who has COVID-19.

The local health department has been notified of this situation. Based on guidance from the health department and other agencies, **All buildings** have been deeply sanitized and they will **not be closed**. District employees and students should continue to follow CDC guidelines and recommendations, and should continue to practice social distancing.

As a precaution, we encourage you to monitor your health, follow CDC guidelines, and contact your doctor if you develop COVID-19 symptoms.

The District is continuing to monitor this situation. We will provide additional information when permissible. We hope our student remains well.

Sincerely,

Superintendent

" Education is our Chief Concern"

1821 St. Rt. 728 » Lucasville, OH 45648 Phone (740) 259-3115 » Fax (740) 259-2314